
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

    

 

DEAN’S MESSAGE: 
 

 

Our congratulations to Roberta Rowland-Raybold for organizing such a successful “Hymn 

Festival 500”, celebrating the 500
th
 anniversary of the Reformation, at the Old Palatine Church 

in St. Johnsville, NY.  Several of our members attended and performed in it, and it drew one of 

the biggest crowds of any event held there in recent memory.  It was also the last event that 

Roberta will host in Upstate New York before she moves permanently to North Myrtle Beach, 

South Carolina to be organist at St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church there.  We bid her a fond 

farewell, with our best wishes for the next phase of her life.  She has promised to stay in touch, 

and I will hold her to it.  She has been a significant contributor to the music world in Upstate 

New York, and it will be hard to imagine her not being close by.  

 

I hope you are all enjoying this cool, wet summer.  The Chapter is planning a really fun way to 

end the summer with our annual outing, this year being a picnic at the home of Tim and 

Johanna Masters in Brackney, PA near Quaker Lake, on Saturday, August 26, starting around 

3:00.  Tim and Johanna have the finest Hauptwerk organ setup in the area, with sample sets 

from three different organs (English, German, and French), including an elaborate speaker 

system.  Bring your organ shoes and music.  We will start at 3:00 with a demonstration of the 

organ, and then each of you can take turns at the console.  

 

The Masters will provide BBQ chicken and setups.  The rest of us should bring salads, drinks, 

desserts, or any specialty dish you choose for the table.  
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The address is 6194 Laurel Lake Rd, Brackney, PA.  Phone: 570-663-3011.  GPS works for 

getting here, but Google Maps doesn't.  Johanna says there is only off-road parking for about 8 

cars, so we will need to organize carpooling from Binghamton.  Closer to the event, I will send 

out a notice to you recruiting drivers, and setting up a meeting place in town to gather before 

going out to Brackney.  For those of you from out of town that may need to drive straight there, 

I include directions I received from Johanna, however, I hope most of us can go out together so 

there won’t be too many cars at the house. 

 

Directions from Binghamton:  Take either Park Ave. or Pennsylvania Ave., both of which will 

turn into Hawleyton Road at the gas station.  Continue about 2 miles on Hawleyton Rd. to the 

hairpin turn, (sharp left), Quaker Lake Rd. (There is a small green sign at the turn.)  Quaker 

Lake Rd. will go past the Brackney Inn and dead-end at the lake. Turn left. This road turns into 

Laurel Lake Rd. Proceed 1.5 miles and we are the little brown house on the right. (6194)  If you 

reach Laurel Lake, you've gone too far. Turn back one mile. 

 

Directions from Endicott, Vestal:  Take Rt. 26 to the Choconut Inn. There is also an NBT bank 

on that corner.  Turn left, (Quaker Lake Rd.) and continue (about 6 miles to our house) straight 

through 4 Corners (with a stop sign). You will start driving along the lake and come to an 

intersection. Don't turn.  Continue straight on, up a hill (which turns into Laurel Lake Rd.) and 

we are 1.5 miles up from the lake, a little brown house on the right (6194).  If you reach Laurel 

Lake, you've gone too far. Go back one mile. 

 

I will need to know how many of you plan to attend, so please contact me, if you haven’t 

already, to let me know you that want to come.  Also indicate if you are willing to take your car 

for carpooling.  Please send me an e-mail (*jholt*at*stny*dot*rr*dot*com*) or call (607-770-

9865) to sign up. I am really looking forward to this chapter outing, and I hope you will make 

plans to be there.  

 

(Note: When I submitted an article and picture for TAO Chapter News two months ago, the 

editor suggested that it would be more appropriately put in the Pipings section.  I agreed, and 

when the recent issue (August) came out, I looked for the article and picture in Pipings and 

didn’t see it.  I wrote to the editor about it, and he pointed out that the article was, in fact, 

printed in the issue, but that the picture had been deemed substandard, so they didn’t include it.  

So in case you missed it as well, the article, reporting on the recital that David Jackson, and his 

student, Jordan Dove gave in Owego in April, is hiding in plain sight on page 21.)  

 

John 
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FROM the REGISTRAR… 
 

The official end of the annual renewal period did end on June 30, 2017. 

The results as posted by National 7/25/17 in the ONCARD system… 

Renewed members fully processed ............................. 47 

Renewed members being processed by National ...........7 

New Members ............................................................... 3 

Transfer Member............................................................ 1 

Returning Members ....................................................... 2 

Cancellation .................................................................. 0 

Waiting for Reply .......................................................... 3 

CHAPTER MEMBERSHIP 7/25/2017........................ 63 

Oncard renewals by credit card are processed within 3 business days. 

Oncard renewals by check to National are processed eventually. 

Oncard renewals via traditional mailed form/check are submitted to National on a timely basis 

followed with a delay in Oncard entry. 

 

Richard 

 

FROM the WEBMASTER… 

 

Just updated on our website!  

http://binghamtonago.org 

An update to Craig Cramer's extensive - 44 page - list of used scores,  

books, etcetera available 

http://binghamtonago.org/pdf/Cramer_7-30-17.pdf  (connects directly  

to the list) 

A reminder, too, of the quite comprehensive list of organ related links  

on the site at http://binghamtonago.org/links.html 

http://binghamtonago.org/
http://binghamtonago.org/pdf/Cramer_7-30-17.pdf
http://binghamtonago.org/links.html
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PHOTO GALLERY… 

 

                                   

Palatine Church Organ  -  Robert Rowland, Builder 

            

         
 

Standing room only at Hymnfest 500!  

Note Chorister Richard Sheasley in the second row! 



 

 

5 

POTPOURRI… 

 

Esther Wilcox found this in her scrapbook from a Syracuse Regional 

convention sometime between 1972 and 1976. 

 

Illiturgical Year 

In the good old summer time, In the good old summer time; 

I don't have to practice then, And no one cares a dime. 

I play my chestnuts and my dogs; The old folks think it's just fine. 

For no one under 94, Goes to church in the summer time.   

 

 

ORGANIST POSITION… 

 

 

   

 
 

 

 

Job postings are deleted in the online edition of Mixtures 
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